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Dear Parents, Carers and Friends
Y6 Goodbye and Good Luck

We would like to take this opportunity to thank the children in Year 6 for all they have brought to the school in the time they have spent with us.  We have appreciated their skills and talents, their humour, their kindness towards each other, towards the younger children, and towards us (!), their leadership as House Captains, Buddies and School Councillors and their resourcefulness in carrying out their monitoring responsibilities.  We wish them every success as they move on to their secondary schools – we know they will continue to shine in their new settings, and we will continue to keep them in our thoughts and prayers in the year ahead.  The children treated us to a funny and touching end of year Assembly yesterday, and the Year 6 Parents presented the school with a leaving gift of a wireless microphone system for use at outside events – we are hoping to give the system its first outing at the Pet Show in September!
Goodbye to some of our Y6 Families:

Today marks the last day at Andrews’ Endowed for some of those parents whose child is leaving Year 6, many of whom have enjoyed a long association with the school.  We would like to thank the following families for the time, support and encouragement they have given the school over the years; Tina and George Copplestone, Donna and Paul Dale, Alison and Japhet Diarra, Jean and Seb Elliot, Patricia and Jonathan Gillett, Gail and Graham Holt, Carolyn Murphy, Charlotte and Steve Parkins, Celia and John Stevens, Rachel and David Synge and Gail and John Williams.
Thank You to all our Families

We are incredibly lucky at Andrews’ Endowed to have such a supportive parent body.  We have been able to offer the children a very wide range of experiences again this year, due in large part to the help and encouragement you offer us.  The staff and I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all for supporting us both financially through your payments for all the trips, visits and visitors, and for supporting us with your time and expertise.  Many of you have helped in the classroom, or the school garden, either occasionally or on a regular basis.  Others of you have supported us with resources from home, or expertise for special events.  Our children flourish because they enjoy the support at home for their learning which you all offer.  We appreciate the fact that you enter into a full partnership with us, regularly discussing your children’s learning, attending parents’ evenings and responding readily when we offer your children extra help or experiences.  

I would particularly like to thank Jennie Bull, Lisa Lane and Sarah Reading for their leadership of the PTFA this year. I would also like to thank all the PTFA team who work tirelessly to ensure that we have the funds we need for the ‘extras’, and also quietly support all our events with refreshments for children and parents alike, often at no extra charge.  
Finally, I would like to thank our Governors, who have been expertly led for another year by our Chair, Kate Marsh.  Each of our Governors spends an enormous amount of their time in their volunteering role, attending meetings, responding to legislation, and working with the staff team to drive forward our continuous improvement.  It is a significant challenge to juggle employment, family life and this crucial and demanding role, and I really appreciate the hard work and dedication the Governing Body offers to our children and our school.  At our final meeting we said goodbye and thank you to Charlotte Parkins, who has finally stepped down from her associate role, having been a Governor at the school for many years.  We are also grateful to Grev Coomer who is stepping into an associate role after his many years of service as a full Governor.  
Headteacher’s Awards
	Class
	Pupils

	Acorns
	Jack A: For excellent doubling in maths.

	Alex M: For excellent doubling in maths.

	Year 1
	Zoe H: For being a wonderful member of the class all year.
	Phoebe P: For showing great enthusiasm towards her learning all year.

	Year 2
	Noah W: For extra effort in French.
	Hayden W: For constantly applying his Literacy targets.

	Year 3


	Thomas VC: For great teamwork, especially during PE.
	Elliot L: For being a kind and helpful friend.

	Year 4
	Ellie D: For the continuous good example you set to others.
	Bo L: For independence alongside asking for help.

	Year 5
	Emilia R: For fantastic contribution to French.
	Myles S: For wonderful company.

	Year 6
	Douglas A-F, Toby P and Olivia P: For being very helpful during the Thank You Tea.


A message from the Parents, teachers and friends association (PTFA)
“We would like to thank you all for your time, donations and support this past year.  We are part of a wonderful community and none of the events could have gone ahead without your help and support. We look forward to lots of fun fundraising in the next Academic Year, we now have an Andrews' Endowed PTFA Facebook page which is open to all and welcome new members and fundraising ideas. We wish you all a wonderful summer”.  Jennie and Lisa (Chairs)

CM Sports
Both CM and Pompey will be restarting Thursday 14th September for Pompey and Friday 15th September for CM Sports.  Please remember that Acorns cannot start either of these clubs in the Autumn Term.  Acorns can join CM Sports in the Spring Term and Pompey in the Summer Term.  If you would like to book your child/ren for either of these clubs we ask that you call the clubs directly:  Pompey – 023 9272 8899 and CM Sports – 023 9298 7881 – thank you.
Autumn Term 2017 School Lunches

The cost for school lunches for the first half of the Autumn Term is £70.95 (33 lunches) or £10.75 per week.  

Although you can pay on a daily basis our preferred payment would be on a weekly basis or paying a half term in advance.  This would cut down on daily cash handling in the office and ensure all dinner money is paid in advance of the meal being taken.  If your child is ill, on a trip or decide they don’t want a lunch the credit would be carried over to the following week.   Please don’t forget you can always use the online banking system which gives you the flexibility to pay by credit or debit card.  Your child will still have the flexibility of opting to have a school dinner on a daily basis and any credit will roll over to the following week and you can keep a check of your child’s account.  If you are continuing to pay cash/cheque please can you ensure that all dinner money is put in a sealed envelope and clearly marked with your child’s name and the amount enclosed and sent in via your child’s class teacher and is paid in advance of the meal being taken.

Paying “on-line” with SCOPAY

If you would like to pay on-line but haven’t yet given it a go please pop into the school office and Mrs White can re-issue your child’s pupil code.  It is a great way of keeping track of trips, music lessons, ASC/BC costs as well as dinners.

Old or Foreign Coins
The PTFA are collecting old or foreign coins with all funds raised going to the schools PTFA.  Please pop them into the office or your child’s class where there will be collection bottles until the end of September.
Bag2School
A big thank you to all the families that bought in bags for our  Bag2School collection – we have received a cheque for £172.

Cool Milk Scheme

If you would like your child to receive milk in school your child must be registered with Cool Milk.   You can apply on line at www.coolmilk.com or by paper application (copies held in the school office).  If you would like your child to continue receiving milk you must make your order by Tuesday 29th August 5pm (latest) to start receiving milk at the start of the Autumn Term.  If you have any questions regarding this you can contact Cool Milk directly on 0844 854 2913.  If your child is in Acorns and under 5 they will receive milk FREE but you must ensure that your child is registered before their 5th birthday if you wish your child to continue with milk.
Have a happy holiday everyone!
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Mrs Maria Lloyd 
PLEASE SCROLL DOWN FOR THE TERM DATES & AUTUMN TERM DATES LIST

SCHOOL WEEKLY TIMETABLE

	
	Monday

           4th 
	Tuesday    

5th 
	Wednesday
6th          
	Thursday
7th                   
	Friday 
8th 

                  

	Morning

8.55 –12.00
	INSET DAY
	INSET DAY
	Autumn Term starts

Breakfast Club starts

Autumn Born 
Acorns start 

8.55  to 11.55 am


	Year 2 Welcome Meeting 9.00 am

	Year 5 Welcome Meeting 9.00 am


	Collective Worship
	
	
	9.05 Collective Worship
	9.05 Collective Worship
	9.05 Collective Worship

	Lunchtime

12.00 – 1.15pm
	
	
	
	
	

	Afternoon

1.15 –3.30
	
	
	Spring Born 

Acorns start 
1.00 to 3.30 pm 


	
	

	After School

Activities
	
	
	After School Club starts
	
	

	Evening Activities

	
	
	
	
	


Andrews’ Endowed Church of England Primary School

Autumn Term 2017 Dates
	September

	Mon 4th 
	INSET Day

	Tues 5th 
	INSET DAY

	Wed 6th
	Autumn 2017 Term starts

	Thurs 7th
	Year 2 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Fri 8th 
	Year 5 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Mon 11th 
	Year 1 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Tues 12th 
	Year 3 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Thurs 14th
	Year 6 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Fri 15th 
	Year 4 - Welcome Meeting 9 am

	Mon 25th – Fri 29th
	Year 6 Calshot

	
	


Term Dates

Autumn Term 2017

     6th September – 20th October

        (NB: INSET Days – 4th & 5th September)

        Half Term 23rd October – 27th October

30th October – 15th December

Spring Term 2018

4th January – 9th February

Half Term – 12th February – 16th February

20th February – 29th March
(NB: INSET Day – 19th February)

Easter Holiday – 30th March –13th April
Summer Term 2017
16th April – 24th May

(NB: 7th May – Bank Holiday)

Half Term – 28th May – 1st June

5th June – 23rd July

(NB: INSET Day – 5th June)
1 more INSET Day to be confirmed

